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Dear Warden Halliday:
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Thank you for meeting with my Parliamentary Assistant, Arthur Potts, at the 2018
Ontario Good Roads Association (OGRA) Conference in Toronto. He updated me on
your discussion regarding the transportation issues that are important to your

community.

We are committed to building the next generation of transportation infrastructure to
ensure that Ontario remains a competitive and attractive place to live and work.

| look forward to continue working with you to provide a transportation system that will
improve the quality of life in our communities and promote innovation and new

economic opportunities.

Please accept my best wishes and sincere thanks. If you have any questions, please

feel free to contact my office for assistance.

Sincerely,
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Kathryn McGarry
Minister



